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Dear  
 
Thank you for your Official Information Act (OIA) request, received on 20 February 
2024. You requested: 

 
… the Consultation- and Decision Documents for the following restructures: 
• FY 18-19: Commercial Operations and Infrastructure and Housing 
• FY 19-20: Investment Management & Asset Performance (IMAP) ('it was put on 
hold as the Treasury responded to COVID-19, and then completed early in 
2020/21') 
• FY 19-20: Governance and Appointments team 
For the purpose of this request, please consider these definitions: 
• Consultation Documents: that were circulated in the affected teams, business 
units or directorates. These are documents that describe the current state of the 
team, the reason for proposed changes, the proposed new structures (usually as 
an org chart), and the impact on roles, reporting lines and responsibilities. 
• Decision Documents that were circulated in the affected teams, business units 
or directorates. These are documents that list the feedback that was received, the 
leadership response to that feedback, and the final decision that was made 
based on it. They describe the final new structure (usually as an org chart) and 
the process and timeline for that new structure to take effect. 
My analysis captures role titles only, not the names of individuals that might be 
shown in current org charts. If clear names are visible I ignore them. Documents 
with the names redacted work for me as long as I can make out the role titles.  

 
The Treasury has conducted a thorough search of all available sources and have been 
unable to find any additional information within the scope of your request above. 
Therefore, your request is refused under section 18(e) of the OIA – the document 
alleged to contain the information requested does not exist or cannot be found. 
 
Please note that this letter (with your personal details removed) may be published on 
the Treasury website. This reply addresses the information you requested. You have 
the right to ask the Ombudsman to investigate and review my decision.  
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
Hamish Ongley 
Head of Workforce Capability 


